Kenai Peninsula Borough
Community & Fiscal Projects

MEMORANDUM

TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor

THRU: Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director
James Baisden, Chief of Emergency >ervic:

FROM: Brenda Ahlberc ty & Fiscal Projects manager
DATE: 06/29/18

RE: Seward Bear Creek Flood Service Area - Travel Grant Award

The Seward Bear Creek Flood Service Area applied for and received a federal
pass-thru grant from the “Community Assistance Program - State Support
Services Element” for the purpose of attending the Federal Emergency
Management Administration Course L273: National Floodplain Insurance
Program.*

The grant reimbursed SBCFSA account 259.21212.18TRV.49999 for mileage and
hotel costs in the amount of $604.71. An ordinance is not required because the
grant amount is under $5000, and the “grant reimburses the borough for
expenditures previously approved and appropriated by the Assembly” through
KPB O2017-19 (KPB R2000-014 as excerpted).

Attached: SOAK email correspondence and application cover

*Catalogue of Federal Domestic Assistance (CFDA #97.023)



From: Smith, Jimmy C (CED)

To: Wilson, Rebecca A (CED)

Subject: Seward Bear Creek Reimbursement

Date: Monday, June 25, 2018 12:24:39 PM

Attachments: T - " bursement - Heather Cinereski.msg

SL DD riaveriianuyg wigu sgreement.msg

Rebecca,
Attached are emails that | have for Seward Bear Creek. The payment should be made to Kenai
Peninsula Borough for the FEMA Travel Grant reimbursement.

Jimmy

Jimmy C. Smith, Local Government Specialist
Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development
Division of Community and Regional Affairs

550 W. 71" Avenue, Suite 1640
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
(907) 269 — 4132 — Phone
(907) 269- 4563 — Fax

Web: www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/dcra






